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July 17, 2023 

To Whom it May Concern: 

 

Re: 2023 AST Fellows Symposium 

 
Andrew Tully, MD is a recently graduated, board-certified general surgeon, who is 

currently a postdoctoral fellow trainee in good standing in my Cardiac 

Xenotransplantation Surgery Program at the University of Maryland Baltimore. He is 

sponsored on an NIH T32 training grant to perform preclinical transplant 

experiments and gain experience in the field of Xenotransplantation. His training grant 

runs through 6/2024, at which point he plans on continued pursuit of a career in thoracic 

organ transplant through accredited CT surgery fellowship training. I myself am a 

member of AST in good standing, and having previously attended the conference both as 

a fellow and as an invited faculty member, I recommend Andrew Tully to attend the AST 

Fellows Symposium as a useful adjunct to his training and career in transplant 

surgery. You may reach out to me with further questions.  

Thanks 

 
Sincerely,   

 

 

Muhammad M Mohiuddin, MD 
 
 


